
Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Education Theme Focus Group Meeting

St Peters Church Hall, Lyons Street

11th May 2005, 6:00 pm

Draft Minutes

Present: Abdi Yassin, Zohra Choudhry, Irshad Akbar, Anne-Marie Clark, Chris Mallaband, A. Janujua, Prakash Ross, Aftab Ahmed, Ranjit Chakravorty, Andy Shallice, Di Lee, M. Iqbal, Deborah Fowler, Jane O’Brien, Stephen Cooke, Dina Martin, Ismail Yussuf, Fiona Rigby, Trevor Pollard, Ali Abdi, Tony Tingle, Rashida Hassanali, T. Carter, Rita Storr, Jasper Belgrave, Paul Howard, C Hussein-Said, Nasira Amin, Faye Halkett, Robert Smith, Yasmin Ali, Dina Martin, Naziqa Shah, Mohammed Issa, Zanib Mushtaq, Louise Haine, Panni Loh, Derek Moxam, Jeff Swinn, A. Murden? (LEA),
In Attendance: Jon Cowley & Roy Sinclair

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	Apologies were received from: Christina Hobson, Louise Hill, Linda Kingdon, Saida Rashid, Steph Briddon, Jackie Ashmore, Sarah Swann 
	

	2.
	Minutes of meeting on 13th April 2005
	The minutes were agreed as true and accurate.
	

	3.
	Matters arising from these minutes 
	Basic Skills

“Have a Go” campaign ‘Basic Skills’ leaflet distributed.  Practice session plus tests and an offer in seven places in Burngreave week-beginning 13th June of £30 voucher for Meadowhall.   Open to anyone who has not studied English or Maths at GCSE level in the last 5 years. Positive response: all to encourage people to do the tests.  BCLC to circulate the leaflets and posters when they are ready.
Creative Burngreave
Members of this group that were present at the Creative Burngreave event reported that the event was a success. 


	BCLC

	5.
	Burngreave Mile


	Taking place Sunday 19th June, starting at 10.00am.  Everyone welcome to join in.

Robert Smith reported on last year’s successful mile run. Robert added that this year he would like to get the schools involved. Planning meeting on 23rd May 05, 11:30 @ BCAT.  Robert also encouraged school to enter teams. Robert passed his contact number on to the group (07796058564). 

Rashida informed the group of a running club that meets at Firs Hill School.  

Pye Bank has a running club and would also like to get involved. 

Jon stated: if schools get involved this could be an even bigger success than last year. Jon offered to help in getting the information into the schools. 
	Rashida
Jasper
Jon


	6.
	Advancing Together – BNDfC funded LEA/Schools projects – report and discussion


	Prakash informed the group that all the targets had been met bar 1. Prakash then handed over to the Bi-lingual Assistants for their reports.

Bi-lingual Assistants (Firshill)
Yasmin – Currently doing a lot in this role as well as expanding her qualifications through this work. 

Nazia – feels valued in this role because there is a need for it. 

Both Yasmin and Nazia gave a brief report to the group on the work so far informing members that support is also given to parents when needed.  The group were asked for comments/questions:

Q. Member - ‘Open Door Parent Input’ is this being used

A. Bi-lingual Assistant – Yes quite often and very worthwhile

Comment: Rashida - we need more Yasmins and Nazias in local schools. 

Mr Forrester – How do you get on with parents

Bi-lingual Assistant – very well, we have a good dialogue with them

Jon – New Deal funds both these assistants Firs Hill School, as well as well as those at Byron Wood and Pye Bank Schools. 

Young Peoples Awards

Zanib – In March this year 1200 people attended and the event was positively received by both parents and children. Have had lots of engagement from University, local Study Support Groups and New Deal as well as schools. A few lessons had been learnt this year that would be of use at next years event. Overall an excellent multicultural event.  

The group were asked for comments/questions:

Comments: 

Zorah – informed the group that she had attended and the event was a good achievement. 

Jon – informed members that the 400 children attending meant that 25% of all BNDfC young people were there.  580 awards were given out.
A member congratulated MC Nige on an excellent job entertaining the children. 

Language Learning

Jeff Swinn – Was confident from the start of the success of this project. Part-time teachers are employed to teach Somali, Urdu, Arabic and Spanish in the local schools. One teacher had left and the project is currently seeking a replacement. Jeff informed members that the additional Spanish class at St Catherine’s had been very successful. 

Dina informed the group that progress on language development would be passed on to parents.

Raising Achievement

Prakash – this is a 2 tier project:

1. Secondary

2. Those Vulnerable to Exclusion

Some home visits have taken place and a few parents had taken on additional learning to assist their children. 

Sheffield Junior Fellowship

Members were informed that this project was for KS4 pupils who were in danger of underachieving at GCSE. 9 students were given places on this scheme, 3 from each school. Some of the group had not gained English qualifications previously and that a lot of work is required to get them up to speed: but that there was evidence of good progress.
Comments/questions:

Q. Stephen Cooke – Any evidence of exclusions being reduced.  A. Prakash – yes in primary schools but was unsure if any reduction in Burngreave’s other schools

Dina informed the group that real impact would appear in the Autumn, when the people Saida is working with go to secondary school. 

Members were told that students on the Fellowship Scheme have a mentor and a personal development plan. 

Several members stated that good work had been done by the inclusion officer Saida Rashid. 
Dina mentioned that the year 5 students also need targeting, possibly after this cohort was complete. 

Jasper suggested that the last term in primary schools might be better spent visiting Secondary Schools to ease the change from one to the other. 

Prakash commented that vulnerable children usually are linked to vulnerable families, so parental involvement is essential. 

Community Education Co-ordinators
Derek (Byron Wood) – Several classes have been developed since September. Mostly women had attended so far. Derek would use the Area Family Support Team to access men in need of assistance. Derek also informed the group that he was also involved with Burngreave Adult Learning.  Childcare places are currently an  issue, there are 2 learners at present on Derek’s books that can’t access this service due to lack of space. 

Panni – recently joined the extended school team and is currently running adult education classes to get parents involved. Questionnaires have been handed out to ascertain where people wanted events to run, but had only had 20 returned so far, 50/50 as to where events should be held. The group were informed that take-up among men was low and that the ‘Closer to the Heart Exhibition’ 16/5/05 and 17/5/05 @ the Workstation would try and get more men involved. Panni informed the group that a lot more outreach is required to engage this group. Panni also informed members of the ‘Family Learning Day’ on Saturday. 
Comments/questions:

Q. Member – Are there problems getting parents to schools.  A. To a degree – Sarah Swann (Parkwood) and Panni’ are working together on this issue. 

After School Clubs
Fiona – Time had been taken to set-up a plan to best deliver this service. It was decided to extend current staff contracts and utilise current trusted people. 10 staff members now assist in these clubs. 

These clubs have been a great success and are running several courses i.e. Good to Talk, Art Club, Gardening Club etc. 

Weekend/Holiday Club – Pye Bank
Jasper informed the group that this project targets vulnerable young people; a group decided who these young people were to be and came up with 26 names. Events are run both inside and outside school. Some Somali children had been missed due to a change on religious grounds. The group were informed that more care would be taken to ensure this didn’t happen again in the future.

Prakash thanked all those involved in this area of work as well as those who had given updates to this group and answered questions from members for all their hard work. 

Zorah also praised the extra commitment of staff in this area. 

Q. Member – is there a plan for after funding from New Deal ceases?  A. Prakash informed the group that the LEA is currently transforming its services and would use best practice to assist in this.

Q. Andy Shallice – LEA re-organising  is just happening now, is the LEA going to take on some of the good work that has been discussed at this meeting. A. Prakash stated he was at too low a level in the LEA to answer that question

Member – Locality working should help with this change.

Jon suggested that if at the end of New Deal mainstream services are not changed then New Deal will have failed. There is a real need to create a good relationship between statutory and community-based services. 

Zorah suggested this discussion continued in the future to debate the development of group working. A member seconded this suggestion. 
	

	7.
	Theme Manager’s Report
	Due to the lack of time Jon suggested he e-mailed his report to members of this group not attending. 
	Jon

	8.
	A.O.B.
	There was none
	

	9.
	Next Meeting
	Wednesday 8th June, St. Peter’s Church at 6pm. 
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